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	SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

	
	Southington Police department

	
	January 11, 2011 @ 7:00 PM



 DOCVARIABLE "compname" \* MERGEFORMAT  DOCVARIABLE "Issuedate" \* MERGEFORMAT ATTENDENCE
	Members Present (13):
	Members Absent (25)
	Guests (1):  

	Beaupre, Ed

D'Andrea, Mike

Ferrante, Jim

Gendreau, Paul (Field Maintenance)
Greco. Vinny (Vice President)
Marotto, Donna (Equip Mgr)
Parks, Ralph (Equip Mgr)
Sarantides, Amy

Sarantides, Jim (President)
St. Amand, Eric (Secretary)
St. Amand, Nicole (Player Agent)
White, Bruce

White, Michelle (Treasurer)
	Arduini, Bob

Babon, Chris

Baroni, George

Biedler, John

Cichon, Tom

Conte, Joel

Csuka, Brian

Falk, Paul

Girouard, Dave

Izzo, Robyn

Izzo, Vinny

Lindsay, Jim

Macala, Paul

Olsen, Dean

Parks, Linda

Paterson, John

Przybylski, Bruno

Riccardi, TJ

Mirando, Rick

Vitale Mickie

Vitale, Steve

Wadolowski Richard

Zazzaro, John

Zesut, Bill

Zesut, Janet
	Tedeschi, Rachel


CALL TO ORDER

President Jim Sarantides (JS) called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM and welcomed all Board members and guests.  
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Eric St.Amand (ES) conducted a silent roll call.  There were thirteen (13) members present including eight (8) officers and one (1) guest.
The November 2010 minutes were approved and accepted.  Motion: Bruce White Second: Jim Ferrante
TREASURER’S REPORT

Treasurer Michelle White (MW) provided the 2010 financial report.  The treasurer’s report was approved and accepted.  
The 2011 budget was presented.  2011 Budget was approved and accepted.  Motion:  Nicole St.Amand, Second:  Donna Marotto

VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT
JS reported that Bob Arduini (BA) has started moving forward with recruiting High School girls for umpiring,
Vice President Vinny Greco (VG) reported that the number of girls enrolled in the winter clinic was down compared to last year.  There are nineteen (19) girls in the skills clinic and one (1) girl in the pitching/catching clinic.
VG gave an update on coaches for the 2011 season.  He stated that both Minors and Majors were full and that Seniors and Rookie still need more coaches.  Farm is almost full to date.
FIELD MAINTENCE REPORT
Field Maintenance Manager Paul Gendreau (PG) reported that the wrong engine was received for the SandPro but a new one was received.  PG also stated that he did a walkthrough of the park recently and said that an oak tree has fallen on the right side of the park and took out a section of fencing.  He reported that the town had pulled the tree out from the area where it fell.
PLAYER AGENT REPORT

Agent Nicole St.Amand (NS) reported that the raffle tickets were ordered and are available for pickup.
EQUIPMENT/SAFETY REPORT

Equipment Manager Donna Marotto (DM) reported that all equipment bags are packed except for High School (getting new bags) and Seniors.  DM mentioned that she has been shopping out for uniform prices.  Billings bid was reasonable to other bids received.  The League decided to go with Billings for the 2011 season.  The League will also be changing the looks of uniforms by removing the sponsor names from the back of the shirts to expedite the ordering process.  DM to follow up with Billings to make sure all prior year team names are still available.
DM has also been working on getting a better deal on softballs.  Athletic Shop has a 2 for 1 deal on Pro Nine softballs in return for advertising during tournaments.  The League will only need to order 11” and 12” hard balls for this season.  

The equipment bag distribution will be done during the league meetings at Derynowski Elementary.

DM to follow up with Board of Education for approval for registration flyers distribution at the elementary and middle schools.  JS to follow up on getting registration sign for the town green.

OLD BUSINESS UPDATES

Park and Rec Meeting
JS reported on the recent Parks and Recreation meeting held on December 1st, 2010 where JS provided an update to the Board with the 2010 SGSL highlights.  JS also mentioned that SGSL may have to pay for custodial fees from the upcoming registration.
Calendar Updates

JS commented that there were a couple calendar updates.  Registration has been moved up 2 weeks earlier to January 22nd and 29th.  JS asked ES to update the League website and add that late registrations will not be guaranteed this season.  The division drafts for Minors, Majors and Seniors would all be held on one night on March 7th.
Proposed Rule Modifications
The following rule changes were approved by the Board:
1. Hit-by-Pitch Rule (All Divisions)

a. Pitcher must be removed (as a pitcher) from inning after 3 hit batters in inning

b. Pitcher must be removed (as a pitcher) from game as a pitcher after 5 hit batters during game (includes extra innings)

c. Hit-by-Pitch includes pitched balls that hits ground and/or hits foot or cleat

d. Hit batter does not include pitch ruled as slipped pitch by umpire
2. Removed the no forfeit rule

3. Minor Division Strike Zone

a. Inside of each batter’s box (i.e. white-to-white)

b. Shoulders to Mid-shin (replaces “chin-to-shin” concept)

4. Bunting allowed in Minors

a. Batter must square before pitcher begins motion

b. No fake bunting to swinging

c. No bunting with base-runner on 3rd base

d. Only one batter may attempt to bunt per inning

5. No bat wagging to distract the catcher (All Divisions)

6. Playoff Seeding Procedure

a. Wins

b. Most Games Played

c. Points Awarded (Win = 2 pts., Tie = 1 pt.)

d. Head-to-head winner (only for a two-team tie)

e. Lowest average runs allowed per game for season (total runs allowed divided by total number of games played)

f. Coin toss

7. Players are not allowed to be used as call-ups when their assigned team has a scheduled game (excludes Farm division)
8. Runner may leave the base when the ball crosses home plate or hits the ground

9. Extra innings are played under “International Tiebreaker” rule

10. Players must be available to play league games by May 15th to play regular season or playoffs games
Bylaw Modifications
The following Bylaw changes were approved by the Board:
1. Board or Director Members will be allowed voting rights on attending 3 of 4 or 4 or 6 board meetings.  Attendance as a gust is counted towards this requirement.  Members are unable to vote until this attendance requirement is completed.

2. The Lightning Program Guidelines are recognized by the league (available on website for review)
NEW BUSINESS

Field Grooming Bid
The board approved Cary Shaw’s bid of $50/hour for field grooming for the 2011 season.
New Concession Stand Vendor
Rachel Tedeschi from “Rachel’s Cookies & Treats” attended the meeting and asked if the League would sell baked goods from her local business.at the concession stand.  The League stated that it would be interested and would follow up.
BOARD ELECTIONS

No new board members were approved
ADJOURN MEETING

Motion to adjourn and accepted.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 8th, 2011 at the Southington Police Department.
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